
Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

April 19, 2011
Approved Minutes – Motion by C. Lawhun, second by B. Arbogast
Present: Bob Blick, Valerie Bridson, Tom Cotton, Jean Darnall, Dara Gibson, Christa Lawhun, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Andrea Rediger, Theresa Sanchez, Jan Jolynn Staley, Jason Taylor, Troy Zeigler
Not Present: Barb Arbogast, Sarita Cox, 
Ex-Officio: Rick Marr, Diane Ruch

Guests: Tammy Bains, Jan Cook, Marge Hewitt, Lois Soeldner
The April 19, 2011 meeting was called to order by Chair T. Sanchez at 12:04 pm. The March 15 minutes were unanimously approved on a motion by B. Blick and a second by T. Cotton. Minutes of the April 5, 2011 meeting were approved with a correction on a motion by A. Rediger and a second by J. Darnall.
Chair Sanchez presented Dave Turner with a certificate of appreciation and a thank you note from the Civil Service Council.  Turner retired from the University and as representative to the EAC.
Chair remarks

During the recent Academic Senate meeting President Bowman reported on the funds received by the University for this fiscal year. The amount is about the same as received at this time last year.

Concealed Carry Law was also mentioned at the Academic Senate meeting. If this law is put into place State Universities may be able to opt out.

Updating of Council Web Site – Chair Sanchez noted that she had been discussing the web site with C. Pfoff and A. Rediger who serve as Secretary and OpenLine Editor respectively and it is more work than originally anticipated. Although both positions need access to the site to perform their duties a third person is needed to keep it updated more efficiently. She is considering using the assistant to the chair option that appears in the Bylaws to get a person to work on the web page. Council members were encouraged to contact. T. Sanchez if they are interested in updating the web page. If not she may consider putting a news item in the OpenLine to find someone to do the work.
Reports
OpenLine for April is out. Members of the committee are encouraged to provide details of the holiday party for use in an article.

Human Resources – D. Ruch reported that she had gathered information on the annual budget process and Khris Clevenger has followed up with the bylaws committee.
D. Ruch is also checking into the five Civil Service groups that make up the Council representation. She will get back to the Council with that information at a later date.

M. Hewitt and T. Bains were present to answer questions on the Sick Leave Bank that were raised at a recent meeting. Beginning with FY12 employees will be allowed to donate one sick day to the sick leave bank. This will be part of the benefits choice period. An employee must have five days sick leave remaining after the donation in order to participate in the program. Use of the bank is determined by need with maximum days available to one employee set at 20 days per year. These days are not available until the employee uses all the sick leave available to them. Approximately six or seven employees use the sick leave bank each year. The question was raised on who controls the sick leave bank and makes the rules. It was noted that the people attending believe that human resources are in charge of this University Policy.

Benefits Choice Fair will be held on Wednesday, May 4 10 am to 2 pm in the Old Main Room at Bone Student Center. In addition to the fair six computers will be set up in the Spotlight Room to assist employees with making their choices via iPeople. The insurance is currently being reviewed by the commission. The human resources department is still hoping to get additional information on April 26th when they attend Benefits Choice Training but this date is not guaranteed. Currently Blue Cross/Blue Shield HMO of Illinois and Blue Advantage being offered from the state is not available in some location counties, including McLean county. It was noted that 2,400 employees participate in the HMO programs currently offered. Information from HR will be available for employees to research their choices in making changes.
Employees will be able to go into iPeople and change their benefits package during the entire month of May. 

Review the UPK to see what is entailed in using the new system  www.ipeople.illinoisstate.edu/training/ .
EAC representative R. Marr reported on his first meeting. He was one of three new members seated at the meeting. The others were from Western Illinois University and Southern Illinois University. D. Turner was recognized for his service. Two areas of interest discussed are Senate Bill 1946 dealing with retirement for new hires made 1/1/2011 or after. In addition the new law lowering the maximum for retirees was discussed. Additional time was spent at the meeting discussion how employees are classified, how the determination is made and questions that are used for testing. Senate Bill 1150 reviews the extra help hires. A revised copy of the Exemption Procedures Manual was distributed.
J. Cook, Annuitant Representative reported that some of the shell bills are expected to be filled by the end of May. It is anticipated that these bills could focus on employees as a strong target.

The food drive was a huge success. T. Cotton picked up the donated food and delivered it to the Jesus House. The list will be updated to add and delete locations as needed for future food drives.

Elections for the Council are just around the corner, A. Rediger reported that she had candidates for openings in Groups I, II, IV, and V. She is still working to find people that will run for the opening in Group III. The person going off for that group has been reclassified into a different group so is no longer eligible to hold that seat.

A short discussion was held about the Distinguished Service Awards. This had been discussed at an earlier meeting as well. T. Sanchez proposed forming of an ad hoc committee to review the criteria. A motion was made by V. Bridson and seconded by C. Lawhun to form an ad hoc committee with Maureen Peel serving as chair to discuss the criteria and possible changes to the DSA. The motion was approved 12-1. It was noted that the committee should include at least one person that has served on the DSA review committee in the past. Chair Sanchez will also be asking Dana Jones to work with this committee.
Game only tickets to the May 27 Cubs vs. Pirates are still available at the Bone Student Center.

J. Darnall made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:07 pm. The motion was seconded by T. Cotton and approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pfoff, Secretary

Reminders: Deadlines for next OpenLine –May 4, June 8, July 6, August 3, September 7, October 5, November 2, December 7
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates – May 3, May 17, June 7, June 21, July 5, July 19, August 2, August 16, September 6, September 20, October 4, October 18, November 1, November 15, December 6
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be May 3 in the Spotlight Room at Bone Student Center.
PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF








